PLANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Thursday, 28 October 2010 at 2.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr 
G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)




Cllrs
K.A. Day

C.M. Ray




J.D. Hunt

Ms S.J. Williams








D.G. Rickard (ex officio)
Also in attendance: Cllr: Mrs M.J. Ray and K.G. Wallace.
PUBLIC FORUM
There were no speakers in the Public Forum.
11.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies for absence.
12.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 1 July 2010, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

13.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors C.M. Ray and Mrs M.J.Ray declared a personal interest in agenda item 11 (g) Residents Parking, St Andrews Road, as they lived near the location. If any decisions were to be taken on this matter then they would leave the room.
Councillor D.G. Rickard declared a personal interest in agenda item 11 (c) Entrance to Palmers Wine Store. He did not consider this to be a prejudicial interest.

14.
WAITING RESTRICTIONS AND LOADING BAYS – DRAFT ORDERS

The Town Surveyor reported that the orders were still being processed and he would notify members as soon as the work was due to commence. 

The update was noted.

15.
PARISH MAINTENANCE UNITS (PMU) AND LENGTHSMAN
The Town Clerk reported on the work being undertaken by the Lengthsman and on the timing of the next visit by the Parish Maintenance Unit. Members were reminded to notify the office of any work for either the Lengthsman or the Parish Maintenance Unit.
The update was noted.

16.
BRIDPORT FOOTBALL CLUB – PATH TO PRIMARY SCHOOL
The Town Surveyor reported that the work to create a new path between the Football Club Car Park and St Mary’s Primary School was now complete. The Town Council had co-ordinated the work, which was funded by the County Council. Magna had also provided labour to install the path surface.
The Town Surveyor was congratulated on facilitating this project.

The Town Surveyor reported that he was looking at the feasibility of a Multi-use games area on land on the car park. He was intending to bring forward a proposal, subject to identification of possible funding sources.
The report was noted.

17.
ST SWITHINS ROAD

The Town Surveyor reported that a meeting had taken place on site to look at the resurfacing of the road. The County Council had said that this work was in the programme to be undertaken in 2014. However, it was understood that it could be prioritised if a lot of representations were received. Discussions would continue to see if the scheme could be re-prioritised.
The separate issue of pavement parking, raised by a local resident, would also be looked at with the County Council.

RECOMMEND: that efforts continue, to seek to prioritise the resurfacing of St Swithins Road.
18.
CYCLE ROUTES UPDATE
Members were reminded of the list of cycle routes, which were currently being looked at by the County Council and had been supported by the Town Council. 
Members suggested a number of other potential routes and made the following comments:

· a potential new route from the town into West Bay was outlined. 

· another potential route along Sea Road North at the back of St Andrews industrial estate. 
· the track through Amsafe was not marked as a cycle route.

· the need for a dropped kerb at the entrance to Barrack Street from East Street, to allow cycles to pass through, was also discussed.

It was felt that these issues needed to be discussed in more detail and the County Council asked for an update on progress with the routes previously supported.

RESOLVED: that the issue of cycle routes, including potential new routes, be considered in detail at the next Open Spaces Working Group.

19.
ISSUES RAISED BY WATAG 


It was reported that the minutes of WATAG meetings were available, although 
there were no specific issues to raise at this meeting.
For information, the Town Surveyor provided an update on the Town Hall works and potential impact on traffic. At this stage it was anticipated that the scaffolding would not be in place around the Town Hall for very long and there should be minimal impact on traffic. External works were due to commence in January.
The update was noted.
20.
STREET LIGHTING
The Town Surveyor reported that he was still discussing the plans for the town centre. He would be reporting to members on the proposed locations for replacement lighting columns and the costs and options for heritage style lighting.
The update was noted.

21.
ONGOING HIGHWAY MATTERS


The Town Surveyor updated members on the following highway matters: -  

 (a)
Fishermans Arms pedestrian crossing request 
Following the Dorset County Council traffic count in the area, the figures were reported to be too low for a crossing. Other options would therefore have to be considered for traffic management in this area.
The update was noted.

(b)


East Road pavement parking


This scheme did not meet the criteria for a residents’ parking scheme. 


The update was noted.
(c)

Entrance to Palmers Wine store


A request had been received for yellow lines in this area and could be raised with the County Council.


RECOMMEND: that the request for yellow lines in this area be supported.
(d) 
North Allington footpath
This was being looked at by the County Council, to ensure that the footpath restrictions were enforced.
The update was noted.

(e)
Mount Pleasant, North Allington dropped kerb request
On the general issue of dropped kerbs, the County Council said that it could consider requests for up to 10 places where dropped kerbs could be introduced in town. Members were invited to suggest locations.



The update was noted.

(f)
Car Park signage for motorcycles

The Town Surveyor reported that he was due to meet the District Council’s Parking Services Manager to look at the car parks and motor cycle provision.




The update was noted.


(g)
Residents’ Parking – St Andrews Road

Following receipt of a petition, this could be looked at but firstly the views of the County Council would be sought. Following discussion with the County Council, this issue would be brought back to this Sub Committee to decide whether to support this request. The Town Surveyor reported a letter of objection that he had received from a local resident.



The update was noted.


(h)
Dropped Kerbs


This matter was reported under (e) above.

(i)
Information signage

The Town Surveyor reported that a request had been received for information signage to the Artists’ Quarter in St Michael’s Lane.

RECOMMEND: that the request for town centre signage to the Artists’ Quarter in St Michaels Lane be supported.
(j)
Castle Square / South Walk double yellow lines request
The Town Surveyor said that he had received a request for double yellow lines and he intended to seek the views of local residents in the area, before making a recommendation.

The update was noted.

(k)
Wanderwell entrance mirror
Councillor K.G Wallace had asked that this item be considered, to support a request for an entrance mirror at Wanderwell. This matter had been raised previously with the County Council and had not been supported.




RECOMMEND: that the County Council be asked to reconsider the request for an entrance mirror at Wanderwell.
(l)
Roundabouts
The Town Surveyor reported that the proposal for a competition to plant up the roundabouts was still being pursued with the Highways Agency.

The update was noted.

(m)
Plottingham footpath
The Town Surveyor reported that the adoption of the footpath was being processed by the County Council. He would update members further at the next meeting of this Sub Committee.
The update was noted.

(n)
Park Road – double yellow lines request
The Town Surveyor reported that the residents had been written to and there was support for this request for double yellow lines on the bends in the road.
RECOMMEND: that the County Council be asked to process a scheme for double yellow lines in Park Road.
Although not on the agenda, Councillor KG Wallace asked if the following matters could be considered at future meetings:
· Possible closure of the Esplanade in West Bay for summer entertainment.

· Additional 30 mph signage in West Bay. 

· Support for a crossing at the bottom of Sea Road South, which was being requested by Bothenhampton and Walditch Parish Council.
22.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE

Councillors noted the following items: -

· Highway Defects reported to Dorset County Council.

· Structural Maintenance Draft List of Schemes 2011-12

· Hedges, Trees and the Highway leaflet from Dorset County Council
23.
COMMUNICATIONS

There were no communications.
The meeting closed at 3.25 p.m.

The next meeting of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee will be held on 27 January 2011
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